Municipal Affordable Housing Trust Fund

Meeting Minutes

March 23, 2010, 6:00 PM
Members Present: Maxine Kinhart, Jeff Nutting, Bob Gagnon, Mary Anne Bertone, Judy Pfeffer, and Chris Vericker
Guest Attending: Andy Bissanti of Bissanti Realty and Steve O’Neill, Builder
Meeting called to discuss a potential development off of Washington Street.  Mr. O’Neill is the current owner of a parcel of land that he would like to build a residential development on.  He would like to use Chapter 40B and enter into a Local Initiative Program agreement with the Town to provide 25% of the development as affordable.
Mr. O’Neill presented a sample house plan and site layout document showing 3- bedroom, town house style condominium units of approximately 2000 sf.  He is seeking 24 units.  He suggests that market rates would sell at $359,900 and the affordables at $185,000. The parcel off of Washington Street is long and narrow and has significant wetlands in back of the development.  The development would be a cul-de-sac and would require waivers for length.

Comments from the members included:

· The spacing and layout looks institutional and should be spaced differently or fewer units should be built.

· Why not single family houses and the answer was that he could not get enough single family houses on the parcel to make it economically feasible.

· The development should be family friendly and attractive.

· There should be a fence in the back to keep children from falling into the wetland area in back.

· Should try to obtain the parcel in front and make a walkway to Washington Street and spread the units out more.

The members would like Mr. O’Neill to come back once he has more definitive architectural and site plans.

MOTION by Kinhart to adjourn. SECOND by Pfeffer.  VOTE: 
Judy Pfeffer-yes, Mary Ann Bertone –yes, Chris Vericker-absent, Robert Gagnon-yes, Maxine Kinhart-yes, Jeff Nutting-yes   5 – yes, 1 - absent
Submitted,

Maxine Kinhart

